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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

     MONDAY  11th September  2006
Question No. 21
Question: Councillor E. Tuffy
To ask the Manager if he will consider the possibility of the Council taking an initiative to set up Business Improvement Districts in the County in the context of legislation being brought forward to facilitate such initiatives?
Reply:

The Local Government (Business Improvement Districts) Bill 2006 was introduced in the Seanad on the 28th June 2006. The Bill provides for the establishment of Business Improvement Districts within the functional areas of rating authorities, to enable schemes under which projects, services and works are carried out for the benefit of those districts, to finance the schemes by providing for the imposition and collection of a levy on rateable properties situated in those districts, to improve local authority funding by providing for the imposition and collection of levies applicable in relation to newly constructed properties, to amend the Local Government Acts 1925 to 2003 for all such purposes, to amend the Valuation Act 2001, and to provide for related matters.
The Bill will provide the legislative basis for businesses in Ireland, on a self-help basis, to support projects, services, and works to be carried out for the betterment of defined districts.  In a Business Improvement District Scheme, a group of businesses are empowered, where a majority of those businesses agree, to raise a special contribution from all the businesses in the defined area to pay for the carrying out of complementary local services and improvements, within that defined area.  The boundary of, and the range of local improvements to be carried out in the defined area of, a Business Improvement District Scheme are set out in a detailed business plan which is developed by the business community in association with the local authority.

Business Improvement District Schemes originated in Toronto, Canada in 1971 and are now in operation in many cities and towns throughout the world.  It is estimated that there are now more than four hundred BID type schemes in operation in Canada and USA. European countries are also becoming involved in these schemes, including Austria, Belgium, Denmark, France, Germany, Holland and Portugal.  Most recently, a legislative framework has been put in place in the United Kingdom for the operation of these schemes.

If and when the Bill is enacted their application in South Dublin County will be examined. In the meantime the Bill will be listed for discussion at the Economic Development SPC.
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